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December, 2021 www.ffwcolo.com 

Upcoming Events: 

• Monthly Board Meeting: 
         Dec 7, 2021  9:00am   

Four Winds Coffee Shop 

12th & Bookcliff     
• Annual Christmas Party 

Santa’s  Wacky Christmas Meal 

        Sat, Dec 4th  12 Noon  

New Covenant Baptist Church 

(Prepaid Only-No Money Accepted 
at the Door) 

 

• Barnes & Noble Book Fair 

       & Gift Wrap Fund Raiser 

      Sun, Dec 19  10am—7pm 

  

Facebook: Friendship Force Western Colorado 

Web:  ffwcolo.com 

December 

2   Nancy Wood 

7   Wayne Wells 

17   Poppy Woody 

18   Sandy Miller 

30  Herman Murray 

Colorado National Monument in December 
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Council Leader’s Message 

 

Hello Western Colorado members,   

     Our General Meeting on November 20 was attended very 

well.  Thanks to Jim and Barb Gardner for giving us a 

presentation of their recent three-week cruise from Iceland to 

Scotland, Portugal, Spain, and Italy.  Their pictures and stories 

reminded me that it’s still fun to travel and see new and 

different places and cultures.  We will all get to experience 

some different culture in 2022 if our planned journeys happen 

as expected. On our 2022 incoming journey schedule is a club from Ontario, Canada (May) 

and another from Tokyo, Japan (June). Watch the newsletter in the coming months for 

information about these journeys. 

     I am pleased to announce the members of the 2022 Leadership Council:   President – Dan 

Clancy, Secretary – Ellen Bradley, Treasurer – Jeff Parker, Journeys Director – Ron Bradley, 

Membership – Rebekah McDermott & Sue Moyer, Events – Dan Clancy & Rebekah 

McDermott, Newsletter – Rebekah McDermott, Website – DJ Clancy, Publicity – Sue Palmer & 

Karen Taylor, Member-at-Large – Nancy Wood. Thanks to all of them for volunteering to lead 

our club.  

     Membership Dues for 2022 are $45 per member. Payments can be made in person to Dan 

Clancy or Rebekah McDermott, or you can mail your payment to the club at Friendship Force 

of Western Colorado, PO Box 3665, Grand Junction, CO, 81502.  Please get your payment 

made no later than January 31, 2022. Thanks to some early birds, we have begun to receive 

payments already. 

     Sunday, December 19, is our club fund-raiser at Barnes & Noble Bookstore. The club will 

receive a percentage of all sales made that day at the store. This includes the Café as well as 

purchases at the registers. We are once again taking orders for Cheesecakes, great for 

Holiday get-togethers. They come frozen and pre-sliced in 14 individual servings and cost 

$44.95. There is a discount price of $40.46 if you are a Barnes & Noble member.  
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This Photo by Unknown Au-

 You can order the cheesecakes now through December 12.  We must get the orders and mon-

ey to  Barnes & Noble on Monday, December 13 so you can pick up your order at the store on 

Sunday, 12/19. The flavors to choose from are: Original Cheesecake, Godiva Chocolate 

Cheesecake, and Oreo Cheesecake. There will be order forms available at the Christmas Party 

and I’ll be sending one by email as well. Filled out order forms and payments can be given to 

Nancy Wood or Dan Clancy. 

    Our club will be donating to the local charity, The House, this year. Thanks to those of you 

who have suggested a worthy charity and to those of you who donated. The House was the 

charity suggested the most by our members. The House provides homeless youth ages 13-20 

on the Western Slope with safety through short-term housing programs. We will be taking dona-

tions at the Christmas Party on Sunday, December 4.  

Have a very Merry Christmas and the Happiest of Holidays! 

 

Stay safe! 

https://pngimg.com/download/38547


4 

  

FRIENDSHIP FORCE OF       

WESTERN COLORADO DAY TRIP      
 

 

 

ACTIVITY:  Driving Tour:    Gateway Auto Museum, Paradox Grille        

        Leave 10:00am    -    Return 3:30pm 
 

DATE:  Thursday, January 27, 2022  

TIMES:    DESTINATION / ACTIVITY: 

10:00am  Meet at the City Market parking lot in Grand Junction    

    2770 US-50 (near fairgrounds)   Park near the Wells Fargo ATM 

 

10:00am-11:00am Drive to Gateway, CO       (1.0 HR) 

11:00a – 1:00pm Explore Gateway Car Museum.              ($10.00)  (2.0 HRS) 

1:00p – 2:30pm Lunch at Paradox Grille and walk the grounds (Lunch $15-20) (1.5 HRS) 

2:30pm – 3:30pm Drive back to Grand Junction      (1.0 HR)  

3:30pm   Arrive at the City Market parking lot in GJ, 2770 US-50. 

 

CONTACT:  For more information or to sign up for this Day Trip, please contact: 

 Dan Clancy   dpcx2@outlook.com   Phone – 404-414-0642 

 Rebekah McDermott rebekahmcdermott@gmail.com  Phone -  214-536-2250 

 

• COVID-19 allowances:  > Participants must be fully vaccinated.       

    > Bring your mask.         

    > Masks optional inside car and may be required at some stops 

       along the way. 

• Cars will hold maximum of 4 people.  Driver and passengers will split equally all park 

entrance fees, tolls, parking charges. 

• Driver will collect $10 per person for transportation costs. 
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     As 2021 comes to a close, Claudia and I want 

to thank you for your support and help in bringing 

new members (six) into the club and making each 

visitor feel welcomed and special.   Our newest, 

Herman Murray, joined at the Nov 20th meeting.  

Look for his photo and info later.   

NOTE:  Membership Dues for 2022 are $45 per 

person and due by January 31st.  For this small 

amount you get immeasurable benefits, fun, fellowship, food and trips.  

What a deal! 

     During this year, members have enjoyed numerous activities.  Some of 

our new members are now taking an active role on the 2022 Board. 

A Reminder: as a member you are invited to attend any of the monthly 

Board meetings. 

    2022 brings new and exciting opportunities for YOU to share with some-

one else what YOU enjoy about FFWC.  Since the club will have an activity 

a month —and some months more than one—use that as a way to intro-

duce FFWC to that person. 

    Remember that the Membership Committee 

has information that can be shared via email or 

“snail mail” to any interested party.   

How do you plan to be creative  

in sharing  

about FFWC during 2022? 

So be a friend & bring a friend. 
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Laughter is  Good Medicine! 

Laughter:     ENJOY   and    Share 
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10am—7pm.   

Do you like to gift wrap?    

Here is your opportunity. 

Coupons will be availa-

ble for shoppers to give 

cashier at check-out.  

FFWC gets a portion of 

the proceeds. 

Give Aways:  

  FFWC FLYERS     
  BOOKMARKS  
  SMILES 

 

 

January Meeting  

Sat. Jan 15th 12 noon 

New Covenant Baptist Church 

“Let’s have some fun while   

learning how the  

FFI Matching Journey  

process works”!   

(Light Snacks provided) 
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Dec 7, 1991, my husband, Chuck, and me our first 
Christmas while dating.  It took 15 months for me to 
say “yes.”  We had 19 beautiful years together. . 

Rebekah McDermott 

2019  Jim Gardner, Council Leader, suggested we swap themes and have 

Christmas in August.  Then in December we enjoyed our “Summer Picnic”.   

The “man” in Jeanine Wehner’s life.  

Scruffy is her sister’s dog, who is very 

content staying with Jeanine.   

Is the  “Naughty” sign on 

her shirt for Scruffy or 

her  ???? 

          Only Santa Knows. 

Sue Moyer (age 

7-8) with her 

sisters, 1958.  

They were in St. 

Albens, WV.  

Girls had spe-

cial dresses for 

Christmas.  

Aren’t they pre-

cious! 
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This is an annual family project, from as far back as my 

own childhood.  We always make cut-out sugar cookies 

and then decorate. Pictured are three granddaughters 

Alexie , Ashlyn & Allie and great grandson Aysen……..  

                                                        Ellen Bradley 

Dan —guessing 6 years old—1957.   
The smiles tell the joys of  
Christmas for children. 

When I was a boy, to visit Santa, you went to down-
town Peoria, IL to the 7-story Block & Kuhl department 
store.  Santa was in the back of the toy department up 
on the 5th floor.  He was the real deal!  Best looking 
Santa you ever saw.   Once you got in the long line, 
you could look ahead through the counters and shelves 
of hundreds of toys to get a glimpse of him.  While you 
were in line, you might even see that perfect toy to ask 
for as you inched forward to sit in his 
lap.                                                             Dan Clancy 
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“Christmas was always at my Grandmother’s house 

with my aunts, uncles and cousins.  Grandma made the 

kids a special dessert of Honeycomb Cream while the 

adults were served Plum Pudding which was doused 

with brandy and set alight.  It was a real showstopper 

for us kids”.   

DJ Clancy  (5?) with her brother, Steve (7).  Probably 

1957-58.   

Kim, Claudia’s daughter, Makaela, granddaughter, Cindy, 

daughter in law.  “You’re never too old to visit Santa” 

Christmas Eve at 

Big Ma-Ma’s Dec 

24, 72.  Kim on the 

floor, Aunt Melbe 

on the sofa.  No-

tice the old tv, the 

tree garland and 

the plastic chair.   

Claudia Kellar 

Saying prayers 

before dinner 

Christmas Eve, 

72.   Dori & Kim 

in front,   

Big Ma-Ma in 

back.   

Mae-Mae on the 

right. 

Claudia Kellar 
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Is it real?   This represents children at Christmas.  

Claudia’s grandsons:  Carlton 2 years, Logan 9 months.   

(We all know how much she loves her family.  And what 
joy she takes in spending time with them.  These two 
boys are at her home lots while Kim works) 
                           Claudia Kellar 

This submission by Kathy Nielsen.  A 

very good reminder.  Thank you.  
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Friendship Force of  

Mountain States Region Contacts 

Presidents 

Cheyenne, WY             John Lee 

   307 632-3816                                           JLee9901@aol.com 
 

Denver, CO                  Gerry Forney 

                     Gerald.forney@gmail.com 
 
Northern Colorado       LaDonna Palm 
    651 302-2024                    dnlpalm@aol.com 

 

Salt Lake City, UT Jennifer Allred 

801 467-1478 (h)  801 520-8744 (c )  allredjennifer@gmail.com 

 

New Mexico  Joan Mirabal 

   505 214-5835 (h)  505 347-8037 (c )          jjudgem@flash.net 
   

Pikes Peak, CO  Steve Tindell  stin@aol.com 

   719 488-8701 

 

Mountain States Field Representative 

Sue Palmer         alfshouse12@hotmail.com 

 

Club Websites 

Cheyenne   friendshipforcecheyenne.org 

Denver    friendshipforcedenver.org 

Northern Colorado  ffncolo.com 

New Mexico   friendship-force-new-mexico.org 

Pikes Peak   friendshipforcepikespeak.com 

Utah/Salt Lake City  friendshipforceofutah.org 

FFWC Leadership Council 

Council Leader 

Dan Clancy       ffwcpresident@gmail.com 

404 414-0642 

 

Secretary/Historian 

Ellen Bradley        ffwcsecretary@gmail.com 

970 640-6981 

 
Treasurer 

Dan Clancy        ffwctreasurer@gmail.com 

404 414-0642 

Events Coordinator 

Dan Clancy                             Dpcx2@outlook.com 

404 414-0642 
 

Membership Coordinator 

Rebekah McDermott ffwcmembership@gmail.com 

214 536-2250 

Claudia Kellar 

970 242-9124 
 

Newsletter 

Rebekah McDermott ffwcnewsletter@gmail.com 

214 536-2250 
 
Journey Coordinator 

Ron Bradley  ffwcjourneycoordinator@gmail.com 

970 649-6981 

 

Website 

DJ Clancy                  info@ffwcolo.com 

404 414-4205 

 

At-Large Open 
 

Facebook/Publicity/Regional Rep 

Sue Palmer   ffwcregionalrep@gmail.com 

970 260-4653 

Have a friend who likes to travel?    

Share with them the FFI website and let them 
see all the great places they can go. 

Be sure to invite them to our activities so they 
can see what we do and decide if it is for 
them. 

FFI website has all the updates, journeys and 

member information.   

Check it out.  www:thefriendshipforce.org 
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Friendship Force International 

Western Colorado Chapter 

P.O. Box 3665 

Grand Junction, CO 81502 

www.ffwcolo.com 

Friendship Force Pledge 

  
     As a member of the Friendship Force I recognize that I can make a Difference. 
 
     I recognize that I have a mission; that mission is to be a friend to the people of the 
world.  As I embark upon this adventure, I know that others will be watching me. 
    
      I know that through my example to my own fellow citizens and the people of other 
nations, the cause of friendship, love, and peace will be furthered.  

 

I can make a difference. 

YOUR IDEAS!!!!!   Wanted:  New community service projects.  

This could be a project a couple of times a year, and could 

even be indoors.  Please let Dan know of your thoughts.    

      

 

With the winter days upon us, pull out 

your favorite winter warming recipe 

and send to me.  A picture would also be 

nice.  

 Send to rebekahmcdermott@gmail.com.     

Deadline for your submissions is the 25th of each month. 

ABOUT THE CLUB 

    Friendship Force Western Colorado, located in 

Grand Junction, CO., was formed in 1982.   

   General meetings are now face to face.  Our meet-

ing location is New Covenant Baptist Church, 3196 F 

Rd, Grand Junction, CO 81504 .  12 noon, 3rd Satur-

day of the month. 

   Membership is open to all who are interested in the 

goals and purposes of the Friendship Force program.   

    Check our website or the newsletter for updates.  


